
 

 

 

 

    
  
   

    

   
    

     
  
  

  

 

 

 
 

 
 

  

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice 

January 12, 2021  

Dear  Commissioner Bowdich:   

On December 22, 2020, following months of your unrelenting work through virtual meetings, 
hearings, and commission discussions, the President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and the 
Administration of Justice released its final report. This commission represents the first comprehensive study 
of law enforcement in more than 55 years, and the report includes hundreds of practical recommendations. 

Enclosed is the hard copy of that report, and your commissioner nameplate that we unfortunately 
were not able to use as extensively when we were required to move to remote activities. Once again, I would 
like to extend my appreciation to you for the dedication and commitment you demonstrated throughout our 
work together. I also hope that we may continue to collectively work to pursue the advancements outlined 
within the commission’s final report. I remain humbled and honored to have served with you, and look 
forward to our paths crossing again very soon. 

Sincerely, 

Phil Keith 

Chair, President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and 
the Administration of Justice 



 

 

                                                                                     January  12, 2021  

 

Dear  Commissioner Clemmons:  

 

    
  
   

     

   
    

      
  
  

  

 

 

 
 

 
 

                                                                                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice 

On December 22, 2020, following months of your unrelenting work through virtual meetings, 
hearings, and commission discussions, the President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and the 
Administration of Justice released its final report. This commission represents the first comprehensive study 
of law enforcement in more than 55 years, and the report includes hundreds of practical recommendations. 

Enclosed is the hard copy of that report, and your commissioner nameplate that we unfortunately 
were not able to use as extensively when we were required to move to remote activities. Once again, I would 
like to extend my appreciation to you for the dedication and commitment you demonstrated throughout our 
work together. I also hope that we may continue to collectively work to pursue the advancements outlined 
within the commission’s final report. I remain humbled and honored to have served with you, and look 
forward to our paths crossing again very soon. 

Sincerely, 

Phil Keith 

Chair, President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and 
the Administration of Justice 



 

 

                                                                                 January 12, 2021  

 

Dear  Commissioner Evans:  

 

    
  
   

    

   
    

     
  
  

  

 

 

 
 

 
  

 

 

 

  

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice 

On December 22, 2020, following months of your unrelenting work through virtual meetings, 
hearings, and commission discussions, the President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and the 
Administration of Justice released its final report. This commission represents the first comprehensive study 
of law enforcement in more than 55 years, and the report includes hundreds of practical recommendations. 

Enclosed is the hard copy of that report, and your commissioner nameplate that we unfortunately 
were not able to use as extensively when we were required to move to remote activities. Once again, I would 
like to extend my appreciation to you for the dedication and commitment you demonstrated throughout our 
work together. I also hope that we may continue to collectively work to pursue the advancements outlined 
within the commission’s final report. I remain humbled and honored to have served with you, and look 
forward to our paths crossing again very soon. 

Sincerely, 

Phil Keith 

Chair, President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and 
the Administration of Justice 



 

 

                                                                                 January 12, 2021  

 

 

    
  
   

    

   
    

      
  
  

  

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice 

Dear  Commissioner Frazier:   

On December 22, 2020, following months of your unrelenting work through virtual meetings, 
hearings, and commission discussions, the President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and the 
Administration of Justice released its final report. This commission represents the first comprehensive study 
of law enforcement in more than 55 years, and the report includes hundreds of practical recommendations. 

Enclosed is the hard copy of that report, and your commissioner nameplate that we unfortunately 
were not able to use as extensively when we were required to move to remote activities. Once again, I would 
like to extend my appreciation to you for the dedication and commitment you demonstrated throughout our 
work together. I also hope that we may continue to collectively work to pursue the advancements outlined 
within the commission’s final report. I remain humbled and honored to have served with you, and look 
forward to our paths crossing again very soon. 

Sincerely, 

Phil Keith 

Chair, President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and 
the Administration of Justice 



 

 

                                                                                 January 12, 2021  

 

 

    
   

   
    

   
    

     
  
  

  

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice 

Dear  Commissioner Gualtieri:  

On December 22, 2020, following months of your unrelenting work through virtual meetings, 
hearings, and commission discussions, the President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and the 
Administration of Justice released its final report. This commission represents the first comprehensive study 
of law enforcement in more than 55 years, and the report includes hundreds of practical recommendations. 

Enclosed is the hard copy of that report, and your commissioner nameplate that we unfortunately 
were not able to use as extensively when we were required to move to remote activities. Once again, I would 
like to extend my appreciation to you for the dedication and commitment you demonstrated throughout our 
work together. I also hope that we may continue to collectively work to pursue the advancements outlined 
within the commission’s final report. I remain humbled and honored to have served with you, and look 
forward to our paths crossing again very soon. 

Sincerely, 

Phil Keith 

Chair, President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and 
the Administration of Justice 



 

 

                                                                                 January 12, 2021  

 

 

    
   

   
    

   
    

      
  
  

  

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

  

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice 

Dear  Commissioner Hawkins:   

On December 22, 2020, following months of your unrelenting work through virtual meetings, 
hearings, and commission discussions, the President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and the 
Administration of Justice released its final report. This commission represents the first comprehensive study 
of law enforcement in more than 55 years, and the report includes hundreds of practical recommendations. 

Enclosed is the hard copy of that report, and your commissioner nameplate that we unfortunately 
were not able to use as extensively when we were required to move to remote activities. Once again, I would 
like to extend my appreciation to you for the dedication and commitment you demonstrated throughout our 
work together. I also hope that we may continue to collectively work to pursue the advancements outlined 
within the commission’s final report. I remain humbled and honored to have served with you, and look 
forward to our paths crossing again very soon. 

Sincerely, 

Phil Keith 

Chair, President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and 
the Administration of Justice 



 

 

                                                                                 January 12, 2021  

 

 

    
   

   
    

   
    

     
  
  

  

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice 

Dear  Commissioner Lombardo:   

On December 22, 2020, following months of your unrelenting work through virtual meetings, 
hearings, and commission discussions, the President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and the 
Administration of Justice released its final report. This commission represents the first comprehensive study 
of law enforcement in more than 55 years, and the report includes hundreds of practical recommendations. 

Enclosed is the hard copy of that report, and your commissioner nameplate that we unfortunately 
were not able to use as extensively when we were required to move to remote activities. Once again, I would 
like to extend my appreciation to you for the dedication and commitment you demonstrated throughout our 
work together. I also hope that we may continue to collectively work to pursue the advancements outlined 
within the commission’s final report. I remain humbled and honored to have served with you, and look 
forward to our paths crossing again very soon. 

Sincerely, 

Phil Keith 

Chair, President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and 
the Administration of Justice 



 

 

                                                                                 January 12, 2021  

 

 

    
   

   
    

   
    

     
  
  

  

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice 

Dear  Commissioner MacDonald:   

On December 22, 2020, following months of your unrelenting work through virtual meetings, 
hearings, and commission discussions, the President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and the 
Administration of Justice released its final report. This commission represents the first comprehensive study 
of law enforcement in more than 55 years, and the report includes hundreds of practical recommendations. 

Enclosed is the hard copy of that report, and your commissioner nameplate that we unfortunately 
were not able to use as extensively when we were required to move to remote activities. Once again, I would 
like to extend my appreciation to you for the dedication and commitment you demonstrated throughout our 
work together. I also hope that we may continue to collectively work to pursue the advancements outlined 
within the commission’s final report. I remain humbled and honored to have served with you, and look 
forward to our paths crossing again very soon. 

Sincerely, 

Phil Keith 

Chair, President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and 
the Administration of Justice 



 

 

                                                                                 January 12, 2021  

 

 

    
  
   

    

   
    

     
  
  

  

 

 

 
 

 
 

                                                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice 

Dear  Commissioner Moody:   

On December 22, 2020, following months of your unrelenting work through virtual meetings, 
hearings, and commission discussions, the President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and the 
Administration of Justice released its final report. This commission represents the first comprehensive study 
of law enforcement in more than 55 years, and the report includes hundreds of practical recommendations. 

Enclosed is the hard copy of that report, and your commissioner nameplate that we unfortunately 
were not able to use as extensively when we were required to move to remote activities. Once again, I would 
like to extend my appreciation to you for the dedication and commitment you demonstrated throughout our 
work together. I also hope that we may continue to collectively work to pursue the advancements outlined 
within the commission’s final report. I remain humbled and honored to have served with you, and look 
forward to our paths crossing again very soon. 

Sincerely, 

Phil Keith 

Chair, President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and 
the Administration of Justice 



 

 

                                                                                 January 12, 2021  

 

 

    
  
   

    

   
    

     
  
  

  

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice 

Dear  Commissioner Parr:   

On December 22, 2020, following months of your unrelenting work through virtual meetings, 
hearings, and commission discussions, the President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and the 
Administration of Justice released its final report. This commission represents the first comprehensive study 
of law enforcement in more than 55 years, and the report includes hundreds of practical recommendations. 

Enclosed is the hard copy of that report, and your commissioner nameplate that we unfortunately 
were not able to use as extensively when we were required to move to remote activities. Once again, I would 
like to extend my appreciation to you for the dedication and commitment you demonstrated throughout our 
work together. I also hope that we may continue to collectively work to pursue the advancements outlined 
within the commission’s final report. I remain humbled and honored to have served with you, and look 
forward to our paths crossing again very soon. 

Sincerely, 

Phil Keith 

Chair, President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and 
the Administration of Justice 



 

 

                                                                                 January 12, 2021  

 

 

    
  
   

    

   
    

     
  
  

  

 

 

 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice 

Dear  Commissioner Price:   

On December 22, 2020, following months of your unrelenting work through virtual meetings, 
hearings, and commission discussions, the President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and the 
Administration of Justice released its final report. This commission represents the first comprehensive study 
of law enforcement in more than 55 years, and the report includes hundreds of practical recommendations. 

Enclosed is the hard copy of that report, and your commissioner nameplate that we unfortunately 
were not able to use as extensively when we were required to move to remote activities. Once again, I would 
like to extend my appreciation to you for the dedication and commitment you demonstrated throughout our 
work together. I also hope that we may continue to collectively work to pursue the advancements outlined 
within the commission’s final report. I remain humbled and honored to have served with you, and look 
forward to our paths crossing again very soon. 

Sincerely, 

Phil Keith 

Chair, President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and 
the Administration of Justice 



 

 
                                                                                 January 12, 2021  

 

 

    
  
   

    

   
    

     
  

   
  

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice 

Dear  Commissioner Ramsay:   

On December 22, 2020, following months of your unrelenting work through virtual meetings, 
hearings, and commission discussions, the President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and the 
Administration of Justice released its final report. This commission represents the first comprehensive study 
of law enforcement in more than 55 years, and the report includes hundreds of practical recommendations. 

Enclosed is the hard copy of that report, and your commissioner nameplate that we unfortunately 
were not able to use as extensively when we were required to move to remote activities. Once again, I would 
like to extend my appreciation to you for the dedication and commitment you demonstrated throughout our 
work together. I also hope that we may continue to collectively work to pursue the advancements outlined 
within the commission’s final report. I remain humbled and honored to have served with you, and look 
forward to our paths crossing again very soon. 

Sincerely, 

Phil Keith 

Chair, President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and 
the Administration of Justice 



 

 

                                                                                 January 12, 2021  

 

 

    
  
   

    

   
    

     
  
  

  

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice 

Dear  Commissioner Rausch:   

On December 22, 2020, following months of your unrelenting work through virtual meetings, 
hearings, and commission discussions, the President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and the 
Administration of Justice released its final report. This commission represents the first comprehensive study 
of law enforcement in more than 55 years, and the report includes hundreds of practical recommendations. 

Enclosed is the hard copy of that report, and your commissioner nameplate that we unfortunately 
were not able to use as extensively when we were required to move to remote activities. Once again, I would 
like to extend my appreciation to you for the dedication and commitment you demonstrated throughout our 
work together. I also hope that we may continue to collectively work to pursue the advancements outlined 
within the commission’s final report. I remain humbled and honored to have served with you, and look 
forward to our paths crossing again very soon. 

Sincerely, 

Phil Keith 

Chair, President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and 
the Administration of Justice 



 

 

                                                                                 January 12, 2021  

 

 

    
  
   

    

   
    

     
  
  

  

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice 

Dear  Commissioner Samaniego:   

On December 22, 2020, following months of your unrelenting work through virtual meetings, 
hearings, and commission discussions, the President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and the 
Administration of Justice released its final report. This commission represents the first comprehensive study 
of law enforcement in more than 55 years, and the report includes hundreds of practical recommendations. 

Enclosed is the hard copy of that report, and your commissioner nameplate that we unfortunately 
were not able to use as extensively when we were required to move to remote activities. Once again, I would 
like to extend my appreciation to you for the dedication and commitment you demonstrated throughout our 
work together. I also hope that we may continue to collectively work to pursue the advancements outlined 
within the commission’s final report. I remain humbled and honored to have served with you, and look 
forward to our paths crossing again very soon. 

Sincerely, 

Phil Keith 

Chair, President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and 
the Administration of Justice 



 

                                                                              

                                                                                 January 12, 2021  

 

 

    
  
   

    

   
    

     
  
  

  

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice 

Dear  Commissioner Smallwood:   

On December 22, 2020, following months of your unrelenting work through virtual meetings, 
hearings, and commission discussions, the President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and the 
Administration of Justice released its final report. This commission represents the first comprehensive study 
of law enforcement in more than 55 years, and the report includes hundreds of practical recommendations. 

Enclosed is the hard copy of that report, and your commissioner nameplate that we unfortunately 
were not able to use as extensively when we were required to move to remote activities. Once again, I would 
like to extend my appreciation to you for the dedication and commitment you demonstrated throughout our 
work together. I also hope that we may continue to collectively work to pursue the advancements outlined 
within the commission’s final report. I remain humbled and honored to have served with you, and look 
forward to our paths crossing again very soon. 

Sincerely, 

Phil Keith 

Chair, President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and 
the Administration of Justice 
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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice 

Dear  Commissioner Washington:   

On December 22, 2020, following months of your unrelenting work through virtual meetings, 
hearings, and commission discussions, the President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and the 
Administration of Justice released its final report. This commission represents the first comprehensive study 
of law enforcement in more than 55 years, and the report includes hundreds of practical recommendations. 

Enclosed is the hard copy of that report, and your commissioner nameplate that we unfortunately 
were not able to use as extensively when we were required to move to remote activities. Once again, I would 
like to extend my appreciation to you for the dedication and commitment you demonstrated throughout our 
work together. I also hope that we may continue to collectively work to pursue the advancements outlined 
within the commission’s final report. I remain humbled and honored to have served with you, and look 
forward to our paths crossing again very soon. 

Sincerely, 

Phil Keith 

Chair, President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and 
the Administration of Justice 



 

 

                                                                                 January 12, 2021  

 

 

    
  
   

    

   
    

     
  
  

  

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice 

Dear  Commissioner Keith:   

On December 22, 2020, following months of your unrelenting work through virtual meetings, 
hearings, and commission discussions, the President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and the 
Administration of Justice released its final report. This commission represents the first comprehensive study 
of law enforcement in more than 55 years, and the report includes hundreds of practical recommendations. 

Enclosed is the hard copy of that report, and your commissioner nameplate that we unfortunately 
were not able to use as extensively when we were required to move to remote activities. Once again, I would 
like to extend my appreciation to you for the dedication and commitment you demonstrated throughout our 
work together. I also hope that we may continue to collectively work to pursue the advancements outlined 
within the commission’s final report. I remain humbled and honored to have served with you, and look 
forward to our paths crossing again very soon. 

Sincerely, 

Phil Keith 

Chair, President’s Commission on Law Enforcement and 
the Administration of Justice 




